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LENDRUM WINTER FAIR 
Sunday February 24

This year’s winter fair will be Sunday, February 24, from 12-4. Come 
down to the hall for a sleigh ride, an outdoor fireside chat with friends, 
skating, sledding, and fun outdoor games for all!

There will be outside and inside games to play, snowshoes for tramping 
about, and a horse and sleighride all afternoon. Join in a game of shinny 
or a sledding race down the hill! Decorate a snowman with snow graffiti! 
Enjoy indoor games for all ages, and a mug or two of hot chocolate to 
warm up. But most importantly, good company with good neighbours!

If your surname is A-K please bring a savoury snack to share. If your 
surname is L-Z please bring something sweet. Beverages will be 
supplied. Volunteers are needed and very welcome - please contact 
Georgina (ghawkeye@gmail.com 780-920-2616)

** please note there was typo in the previous edition of the newsletter. 
The Winter Fair is taking place Sunday February 24. Thank you

Community Soccer Registration begins
February 1, 2019!

In person registration takes place at the Lendrum Hall 

Saturday February 16, 2:00 - 4:00 pm

Saturday February 23, 9:00 - 11:00 am

More details can be found on page 6
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Greetings
President’s Message

Happy New Year Lendrum! The change in the calendar often causes reflection and a chance to look 
ahead. The league executive will soon be preparing for our Annual General eeting, April 1. This is an 
opportunity for residents to consider getting involved in keeping Lendrum a vibrant community to live in. 
Currently we are looking for a casino coordinator.

I also would like to let everyone know this is my last term as president. I announced at the last AGM 
that I would stay for one more year and that will come to a close this April. I accepted the position over 
7 years ago so that we could move forward on the playground redevelopment. Now that those projects 
are completed, it is time for me to take a break. It would be fantastic to have a replacement to step into 
the president’s role so there is a seamless transition. I will be happy to discuss the role and what is 
involved - phone 780-982-8738, email president@lendrum.org or we can arragne for a coffee chat.

Gary Goulden
president@lendrum.org

Next Community League 
Meetings 

Monday February 4 &
Monday March 4 
7pm at the hall
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Happy New Year Lendrum, I hope the holidays and start of 2019 have treated all of you well. 

Council has hit the ground running since returning from the holiday recess. On January 15th the 
Urban Planning Committee discussed the First Kilometre/Last Kilometre report. This report was 
developed to address the reduction in community bus service as a result of the Bus Network 
Redesign (BNR) set for 2020. First Kilometre/Last Kilometre addresses how people travel for the first 
and last kilometres of their daily commutes.

As part of the BNR, Administration has proposed replacing Lendrum’s Route 55 bus with a more 
frequent but shorter route service.This new bus would link Lendrum with Malmo Plains and 
Southgate. It would run every 30 minutes from 6:00am-6:00pm on weekdays and 8:00am-8:00pm 
on weekends. The entire route is estimated to take around 15-20 minutes. I have requested a more 
detailed breakdown of the bus route, and I will continue to advocate for the interests of Lendrum 
residents in the BNR. I will share updates about anticipated changes to Lendrum’s bus service with 
your community as I receive them.

Snow and ice management remain top of mind with many Edmontonians concerned about unclear 
rules for when snow must be removed. Current City guidelines dictate a 48 hour grace period after a 
snowfall with exceptions for businesses, chronic offenders, or in exceptional circumstances such as 
consecutive days of snowfall or ice-covered sidewalks.

Lendrum offers a free of charge community sandbox for all residents to use on their sidewalks. 
If you have a concern about snow removal or if your community sandbox is empty, you can call 
311 for assistance. If you are a senior in need of help with snow removal, you can find low-cost, 
pre-screened options with this link: https://www.edmonton.ca/programs_services/for_seniors/help-
around-the-home.aspx.

The City has upgraded the safety features at the 60th Avenue LRT crossing in response to the tragic 
death of an Edmontonian there in October 2017. Signalling has been improved at the crossing and 
mechanical arms have been installed. While these improvements can never bring back the life that 
was lost, they greatly reduce the risk of such an accident ever recurring. As your City Councillor, I will 
continue to look diligently into ways we can make Edmonton public transit safer for everyone.

If you have any comments, questions or concerns please don’t hesitate to contact my office by phone 
(780) 496-8132 or by email at michael.walters@edmonton.ca 

Michael Walters 
Councillor, Ward 10

Message from Councillor Walters
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Civics
Update On New Alberta Health Services Lab

In December, Alberta Health Services announced 
the location of the parking for the new lab being 
built north of the school for the deaf. It will be a 500 
car lot situated on the existing school for the deaf’s 
soccer field. A replacement soccer field will be 
on the school’s north wing which will presumably 
be demolished. You can see the plan and make 
comments at the project’s website under “project 
updates”.

The website is:
https://together4health.albertahealthservices.ca/
edmonton-lab-hub

Infill Bylaws

On December 10 citey council approved the 
building of semi-detached houses - also known as 
duplexes - in single-family zones. Most of Lendrum 
is zoned as a single-family building zone. Prior 

to the rule, builders would have to ask special 
permission to build a duplex.

Cross Country Skiing

Are you interested in cross country set tracks on 
the university farm? Grandview is exploring the 
possibility of tracks for the farm field between 
it and Landsdowne. A chanllenge would be the 
constatnly blowing snow on an open field. 

Email civics@lendrum.org  if you would use set 
tracks.

Stephen Dobson
civics@lendrum.org
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Come play soccer with Lendrum Community this season!

Outdoor soccer is affordable, fun, and a great way for your child to meet other children in your com-
munity. Outdoor Soccer begins the 1st week of May (weather permitting) and ends late June, except 
for teams proceeding to post season play (U13-U19) who may play into July & August.

Outdoor Soccer Registration starts February 1st and ends February 28th. Registration is a two-step 
process:

1.	 Parents must go to the SWEMSA website (emsasouthwest.com) to enter player details and 	
	 print off forms. You can pay online or at the in-person registration.

2.	 Come to one of the in-person registrations  at the Lendrum Community Hall (11335-57 		
	 Avenue NW) taking place:

		  February 16th from 2 pm to 4 pm 

		  February 23rd from 9 am to 11 am

Remember to bring the printed forms, proof of age and residence, deposit cheques (one $50 uniform 
deposit per player, and one $50 volunteer deposit per family), and registration cheques (if not paying 
online).

You must be a Community League Member to play community soccer. Memberships may be pur-
chased online (via www.lendrum.org) or at the Community Hall during soccer registration.

Our community soccer program is completely run by parent volunteers, so I invite all families to pitch 
in and help make the upcoming season amazing! There are countless ways to help, including coach-
ing, coordinating referees, organizing equipment, and helping out at the season wrap-up party.

If you have any questions please feel free to get in-touch!

Matthew Hawkeye
Lendrum Soccer Coordinator
soccer@lendrum.org
780-920-6122

“Lendrum Rush Hour”
 Paul Lemothe

Lendrum Happenings
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Photo Contest

The Lendrum Community Leauge is looking for photographs of our commuity and activities to help us 
decorate the hall. We are looking for high resolution photos. 

There have been some lovely submissions so far.  We look forward to seeing even more of them in 
the near future. 

 Please submit your favourite images of our 
community to newsletter@lendrum.org

Photos may also be published in the newslet-
ter. 

Emily Schlender
Newsletter Editor

Marjoy  Macadangdang

Rebecca Edwards

The photo featured on the front page of this 
issue is titled “Lendrum Rush Hour” and 
was submitted by Paul Lemothe
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Community Bulletin Board

A+ Yard Services
WINTER

Snow removal for residential or commercial 
properties

Vacation coverage

References available; Affordable rates; 
Lendrum resident

Call Ian for a free quote at 780-237-5155

PETROLIA SENIORS GROUP (55+)
Invites YOU to ENJOY

LUNCH and a PROGRAM
($18)

Every Third Thursday
11:45 (sharp) to 2:00

at Greenfield Community Hall
3803 - 114 Street NW

February 19 - Frank Robinson, U of A 
Professor of Poultry Production
“What’s Behind the Barn Door”

discussing hormones in meat, types of 
eggs...

To CONFIRM your attendance or for more 
information call

Nick 780-435-1045
or

 Betty 780-434-0712

An additional outing is offered each month 
for your enjoyment. For more information 

call
Joyce 780-435-6388

We look forward to your participation.

A special thank you to Gary Y for 
installing our new lights on the 
community building and wel-
come back to Lendrum!
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Advertising in the Lendrum Newsletter: No charge: classified (business card sized or less) ads from Lendrum 
residents, one ad per year from non-profit organizations benefitting the Lendrum area. 
Paid ads: all other ads - business card $15; 1/4 page $25; 1/3 page $35; 1/2 page $50; full page $95 (sizes 
are approximate). Contact newsletter@lendrum.org. 

Word of Wisom Prayer Meeting

Sundays 9:30am - 1:30pm 
Lendrum Hall 

Our purpose is to grow into quality disciples of 
Christ through the teaching and preaching of the 

Gospel. 

All ages are welcome

MISSING KEYS

One dodge key on a blue carabenier with 
a “blues on whyte” key tag. 

Might have been misplaced at the rink or 
somehwere nearby on the sidewalk/street

If found please contact Luke

780-919-8085
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School News

Hello/Bonjour Lendrum!

At École Lendrum School, we are very excited to 
begin our Alien Inline skating residency, courtesy 
of our PAC. We appreciate this opportunity for 
our kiddoes to learn a new skill, or to reinforce 
learning from before! It’s always fun to challenge 
ourselves.

February 6th is Winter Walk day, and Mrs. Stout 
has officially registered us for this provincial 
endeavor. We will be taking the time to get 
outside during instructional time in order to 
celebrate living in Edmonton, where Winter Walk 
Day could occur at any point over a six month 
period! Classes will be sharing their plans via 
SchoolZone.

We have students participating in the Harriers 
Relay Series at the Kinsmen Facility on 
January 25th, and at the upcoming Running 

Room Games at the Butterdome near the end 
of February/beginning of March. On February 
20th, we have 4 Grade Six girls participating in 
the WISEST Science day at the University of 
Alberta, encouraging young women to pursue 
the Sciences. To mix in some fun, we have Read 
In Pyjama Night on January 24th, Plaid Day on 
January 25th, PAC Hot Lunch on January 28th, 
Crazy Hair/Hat Day on January 31st, and Red, 
White, Pink, and Purple day on February 14th.

Our Kindergarten registration begins soon! 
You can access information at: http://lendrum.
epsb.ca or at www.epsb.ca. Our official 
Parent Information Night for new Kindergarten 
students will be Wednesday, March 6th, from 
18:30 to 19:30. This is intended to be a quick 
presentation to parents registering their children 
for September, 2019. We ask that it be an adult 
event, as we invite our future students to come 
visit the school in June.

That is just a taste of our next little while at 
Lendrum. We thank our PAC/School Council and 
extended Lendrum community for their support!
Best wishes for a great month ahead.

Jason Ludwar
Principal/Directeur

Malmo Pre-Kindergarten Open House 
Wednesday January 30 from 6:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m.

Come down to Malmo School, meet our preschool teachers, tour the classroom and hear from 
current parents. Children are welcome to attend.

Malmo preschool is a non-profit, parent cooperative that promotes a learning - through - play 
environment, where play enhances the growth and development of the whole child. Classes are 
available for 3 to 5 year olds.

Come see what makes Malmo preschool so special!

Located in Malmo Elementary School
Room 15, 4716 - 115 Street NW
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Lendrum School Bottle Drive
Friday March 8, 2019

The community league will not be having a spring bottle drive this year, in order to support 
Lendrum School. We will have our community bottle drive in the fall.

The school bottle drive will be on Friday, March 8, 2019. The plan is to have a collection trailer set 
up at the north entrance to Lendrum School, just off of 113 A Street.

We’ll have parent reps waiting to collect bottles before school (from 8 to 8:40 am), then at lunch 
time (from 11:30 am to 12 noon), and then again after school (from 3:15 pm to 3:45 pm). People 
can drop them off at the collection time that suits them best. Please take any donations straight to 
the trailer outside and not inside the school. 

If there are people in the neighbourhood who would like to donate bottles but are unable to get 
them to the school, please email us at lendrumpac@gmail.com and we can arrange to pick them 
up on March 8th.

All proceeds will go towards funding activities and events for the students of Lendrum School. 
Thank you for your support!
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All community league memberships expired on August 31, 2018

Please renew your membership!

Go to lendrum.org to download your Membership request form

Your annual community league membership fee helps the Lendrum Community League provide:

•	 Enhanced facilities, such as the play areas, naturalized area, athletic fields and the community 
hall

•	 Community events such as the Summer BBQ, Winter Festival and New Year’s Party
•	 The Lendrum Living newsletter and website
•	 An opportunity to share ideas with your neighbours and work together to promote positive change 

in your community.

Be sure to renew yours to take advantage of all the great things the Lendrum Community League 
has to offer (awesome events, five free swims, skating, voting rights, soccer and more!). Membership 
forms can be found online at www.lendrum.org. 

League Membership

Monday Febrary 4	 - Community League Meeting 7 pm

Saturday February 16	- Soccer Registration 2 - 4 pm

Saturday February 23	- Soccer Registration 9 - 11 am

Sunday February 24 	 - Winter Fair 12 - 4 pm

Monday March 4	 - Community League Meeting 7 pm

Monday April 1	 - Lendrum Annual General Meeting 7pm

Calendar of Events
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Lendrum Ladies’ Coffee Time:
First Monday each month,1:30pm at Sunterra 
Market. For more info, please call Betty-Anne 
Stromsmoe at 780.437.7942 

Sparks, Brownies, Guides and Pathfinders:
For girls ages 5-18. Call 780.435.5068 for more 
info. Join anytime, always accepting new girls 
in all levels! 

Lose Weight -TOPS:
(Take Off Pounds Sensibly) Meets Tuesdays 
from 10-11 am at Cross of Christ Lutheran 
Church, 11460-60 Ave. For support in weight 
loss related programs contact Betty-Anne at 
780.437.7942. 

Blue Chair Tai Chi:
Mondays 9-10:30am     Lendrum Hall
Fridays 9-10:30am        Lendrum Hall
Sorry, we do not offer beginner classes. If you 
know the 108-move Moy-style set, please join
us in practicing at an intermediate level. Call 
Kathy at 780.435.0738.

Lendrum Parents Meetup
Are you a parent in Lendrum? Are you 
interested in connecting with other parents 
in Lendrum for nights out, playdates and 
meetups? Join our Facebook page - Lendrum 
Parents.

Wednesday Morning Playgroup
We meet Wednesday mornings from 9:30-
11:00 in the basement of St John the 
Evangelist Anglican Church. Lots of toys and 
space for the little ones to play. 

For more information check the Lendrum 
Parents facebook group or call Emily at 780-
819-3764

Community Programs
Busy Bodies
Is your child full of energy? Bring them to 
this exciting drop-in program where they will 
practice moving their bodies through fun 
games and activities to develop their physical 
literacy. Caregiver participation is required and 
encouraged. For children ages: 2 to 6 years 
(siblings welcome) Tuesdays Jan 15 - March 12 
at the Lendrum Community Hall.

Music and Motion
Enjoy songs, parachute play and action 
games. Mondays 10-11am at the Pleasantview 
Community Hall. Ages 2-6 (siblings welcome).
Jan 14 - March 11.
** no program Feb 18

Lendrum Men’s Night
We host a Lendrum Men’s group at the 
Community Hall the first Friday of each 
month between 7:30 and 10p.m. There will 
be beverages and snacks. Drop by with a few 
dollars to socialize. Meet new people and get 
to know your neighbours. Contact Lance at 
adamson@telus.net for info. 
Upcomming Dates: Feb 1, Mar 1, April 5,

Lendrum Pottery Group:
For more information please call Joy Schlaut at
780.434.1997. 

Crafters of Lendrum:
The Lendrum Craft Group welcomes all 
residents and friends who enjoy doing 
handicrafts. We ‘usually’ meet the 2nd and 4th 
Mondays from 11:00-4:00 with the exception 
of holidays and share a potluck lunch at the 
Community Hall. 
Upcoming dates:
January 14 & 28,  February 11, Mar 11 & 25

For more information, call Peggy Folinsbee at 
780.436.9322. 

Please contact Erin Sawyer with any 
ideas for possible new programs

587-523-3520
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Lendrum Yoga
The community league hosts a yoga class at 
8:15pm on Thursdays at the community hall. 
 Contact Erin at e.n.sawyer@gmail.com for 
more info or to register. 

Lendrum Fitness
Join us Friday mornings from 5:30-6:30am at 
the Hall for a fun workout mixing cardio and 
core. Participants are welcome to join at any 
time.
Contact Erin at e.n.sawyer@gmail.com for 
more information or to sign up.

Line Dancing:
Every Thursday from 10:00 –11:30 am at 
Lendrum Community Hall.
For info contact Don or Rita at 780.434.5885. 

Drop-in Knit and Crochet Group 
All Skill levels and genders are welcome to our 
Tuesday knit and crochet group. We usually 
meet at the hall on the first and third Tuesdays 
of the month from 6:30-9pm. Email Heather 
Jenkins at heatherleajenkins@gmail.com for 
more information. 
 February 5 & 19
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Lendrum Community League
2017-2018 Executive & Coordinator Contacts
President	    	 Gary Goulden		  780.450.0927		  president@lendrum.org
Vice-President	    	 Betty Chan					     vicepresident@lendrum.org
Treasurer	    	 Kevin Nitchke					     treasurer@lendrum.org
Secretary	    	 Laura Sherman		 780.425.0993		  secretary@lendrum.org		
Casino		     	 VACANT			   		  casino@lendrum.org
Civics			   Stephen Dobson				    civics@lendrum.org
Membership		  Joanne Hamel		  780.454.5111		  memberships@lendrum.org
Social			   Julie Moehler		  780-233-4660		  social@lendrum.org
Soccer			   Matthew Hawkeye	 780.920.6122		  soccer@lendrum.org
Volleyball		  Lance Adamson		 780.438.9168		  volleyball@lendrum.org
Athletic Park		  Harvey Guhl		  780.504.7046		  athleticpark@lendrum.org
Master Gardener	 Bonnie Herring-Cooper	 780.431.9513		  communitygardener@lendrum.org
Master Naturalist	 Peggy Folinsbee	 780.436.9322		  peggy.folinsbee@gmail.com
Fundraising		  Allison Nitchke		  780.988.0601		  fundraising@lendrum.org
Park Redevelopment	 Allison Nitchke		  780.988.0601		  playground@lendrum.org	
Hall Rentals		  Bonnie Herring-Cooper	 780.431.9513		  hallrentals@lendrum.org
Ice Rink		  Ben Willing		  587.523.3520		  icerink@lendrum.org
Lendrum Sign		  Stew Carson					     sign@lendrum.org
Newsletter Editor	 Emily Schlender	 780-819-3764		  newsletter@lendrum.org
Website		  Marlene Konduc				    webmaster@lendrum.org
Information Systems	 Daryle Tilroe		  780.906.2527		  admin@lendrum.org
Newsletter Distribution	 Catherine Stout		 780.436.7179		  newsletterdist@lendrum.org	
Abundant Community	 Stew & Anola Carson				    stewcarson@shaw.ca
Energy Committee	 VACANT						    
Programs 		  Erin Sawyer		  587-523-3520		  programs@lendrum.org
NRC Rep (City of Edm.)	Michael Goth		  780.944.5404		  michael.goth@edmonton.ca

There are many ways to stay connected to the community! 
1. Check out the website at www.lendrum.org. 
2. Follow us on twitter @LendrumYEG
3. Join our Facebook page www.facebook.com/lendrumyeg

This was the first year my family have been able to participate in the Lendrum New Year’s 
Day celebrations and I want to extend a big thank you to all the volunteers who made it so 
successful. 

Special thanks to Julie and Ira Moehler, who donate additional fireworks for a truly spectacular 
display; to Matthew and Ben, for setting off the fireworks; and to Georgina Hawkeye, for 
organizing such an enjoyable community event. 

It was such a lovely way to celebrate the new year and a good reminder that winter can be a 
wonderful magical season - provided you’re bundled up appropriately. 

So while I’m sure a few of us are dreaming of spring, get out there and enjoy the sunshine, 
sledding, skating and everything else this warm friendly neighbourhood has to offer.

Happy 2019 Lendrum!

Emily Schlender
newsletter@lendrum.org


